
Robert Singletary 
Executive Director 

March 14, 2025 

Ms. Michelle Durand 
Director of Development 
Vanguard Renewables 

Ol{LAHOMA 
Environmental 
Quality 

133 Boston Post Road, Building 15, 2nd Floor 
Weston, MA 02493 

Re: Technical Review Complete & Draft Tier III Solid Waste Permit 
Keota AD l, Haskell County 
Solid Waste Processing Facility 
Solid Waste Pennit No. None 

Dear Ms. Durand: 

Kevin Stitt 

Governor 

The Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality ("DEQ") received the Tier III Permit 
Application ("Application") on June 25, 2024. The Application was submitted by Braun lntertec 
Corporation on behalf of Keota AD I, LLC for the Keota AD l. The Application requests to construct, 
operate, maintain, and close a solid waste processing facility. In accordance with Oklahoma 
Administrative Code ("OAC") 252:4-7-60( l)(A), the Application was processed as a Tier III Permit 
for a new off-site processing facility. 

On July 22, 2024, DEQ received supplemental information, including a revised Application. In 
accordance with 27 A O.S. § 2-14-301 (A) & (8), the application notice of filing was published in Stigler 
NeH·s-Sentine/, Stigler, Oklahoma, on July 25, 2024. In accordance with OAC 252:4-7-13(d), DEQ 
received the affidavit of publication on August 13, 2024, within 20 days after the date of publication. 

On July 31, 2024, DEQ received a request for a process meeting. In accordance with 27A O.S. § 2-
14-301 (8), a notice of process meeting was published in the Stigler News-Sentinel, Stigler,
Oklahoma, on August 22, 2024, providing notice that the process meeting was scheduled at the Stigler
Public Library, on September 26, 2024, at 5:00 pm. DEQ received the affidavit of publication on
August 26, 2024, within 20 days after the date of publication.

On August 20, 2024, DEQ issued an Administrative Notice of Deficiency ("NOD") for the Application. 
On September 16, 2024, DEQ received a Response to the Administrative NOD addressing the 
deficiencies identified. Additionally, DEQ received supplemental information on October 3, 2024. On 
October 8, 2024, DEQ determined the application to be administratively complete. In accordance 
with OAC 252:4-7-8, DEQ conducted a technical review of the application. 

On November 6, 11, and I 5, 2024, DEQ received supplemental information, including revisions to 
the Application. DEQ issued a Technical NOD for the Application on November 15, 2024, and the 
Response to the Technical NOD was received by DEQ on November 21, 2024. DEQ issued a second 
Technical NOD on December 9, 2024, and the Response to the Technical NOD was received on 
January 13, 2025. Additionally, DEQ received supplemental information on February 3, 5, 13, 20 and 
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